
 

 

 

Manitoba Sustainable Development has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 

regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 

 

JOSEPH ISFJORD AND KIMBERLEY DAWN ISFJORD (Chesley’s Resort)  – FILE: 

5718.00 

 

An Environment Act Proposal has been filed by Joseph Isfjord and Kimberley Dawn Isfjord for 

the installation of two 45,000 litre holding tanks that will replace an existing wastewater pond and 

complement the continuing operation of the existing wastewater collection systems, holding tanks, 

and septic tank and field system that serve other portions of Chesley’s Resort. The Resort is located 

within SE 23-15-4 EPM in the Rural Municipality of St. Andrews. Wastewater collected and stored 

in the holding tanks at the Resort will be pumped out and trucked by licensed haulers to the Rural 

Municipality of St. Andrews wastewater treatment lagoon.  The existing wastewater pond will be 

decommissioned once the two new holding tanks are successfully commissioned.  

 

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to comment on the 

proposal should contact Robert Boswick, Environmental Engineer, in writing or by email at 

robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca or by telephone at 204-945-6030, not later than September 25, 

2019.  Further information is available from the Online Public Registry: 

www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/ 

 

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 

made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 

Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

 

Environmental Approvals Branch 

Manitoba Sustainable Development 

1007 Century Street 

Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 

Toll Free: 1-800-282-8069  

Fax: 204-945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/ 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice of Environment Act Proposal 
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